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Emailed to planning-policy@redcar-cleveland.gov.uk 

Redcar and Cleveland Borough Council

Area Management Department

Planning Services

Belmont House

Rectory Lane

Guisborough 

TS14 7FD

26 June 2007

Dear Sir or Madam

Communities DPD Scoping Report

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation (HBF) the opportunity to comment on the above document. The HBF have considered the proposed document and have made the following observations:

3. Housing 

Evidence Base

The HBF would like to draw attention to new Government Guidance on Strategic Housing Market Assessments. It is very important that any policies are based on the findings of a Housing Market Assessment for the area, which should be carried out in consultation with the development industry in order that the evidence base is robust and up to date. 

Paragraph 3.5

The HBF would advise against a reliance on windfall sites. Whilst it recognises that the Council are only anticipating a windfall assumption from 2016 onwards, it believes that the housing land supply should be available, suitable and achievable, and therefore, windfall allowances should only make up a small supply of housing land allocations. This would be contrary to the advice contained in PPS3. 

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments into account and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully,

Laura Edwards

Laura Edwards (maternity cover for Gina Bourne)

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
_1177138949

